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Hello Everyone,  

 Welcome to the second Broadwater Community Connections Newsletter. I originally started this 

project with BCDC to coordinate all the non-profits in Broadwater  County to assist in their fund raising and 

project coordination endeavors. This newsletter is just the beginning. I’m hoping this newsletter will be a 

catalyst for any non-profit, board, or community minded citizen to ask for or offer assistance, expertise or 

funds to benefit other organizations and share their ideas or needs. We all have the same drive and hope that 

we can make a difference for Broadwater County and, over the years, the little things we have done have 

made a huge impact for thousands of citizens. But there is so much more we can do. Please share your com-

ments about how this newsletter can grow to meet  these efforts. I will hopefully add a list—or make availa-

ble a list—of volunteers or organizations that need volunteers; grants and funding available for different  

projects; grant writers and other suitable assistance. BCDC’s email is bcdc@mt.net. My personal email is 

hahnsupply@mt.net.  

 The next quarterly publication will be in January with special editions published if necessary. I’m 

open to new ideas or if you would like to help with its production and publication, feel free to contact me. 

John Hahn—BCDC co-chairman and treasurer 

P.S. If I made any errors, in any of the articles, names and emails or formatting, I apologize in advance.  

Community organizations submitted and edited their individual submissions. I reserve the right to edit gram-

matical errors but will preserve content. 
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What is the American Legion All About? 

The American Legion was chartered and incorporated by Congress 
in 1919 as a patriotic veterans organization devoted to mutual help-
fulness. As a 501(c)19 Non-profit Veterans Service Organization, 
it’s Family consists of the American Legion, the American Legion 
Auxiliary, Sons of the Legion and American Legion Riders. All four 
of these organizations serve Veterans and their families, first and 
foremost and combined comprise over three million members 
worldwide. Townsend’s Broadwater Post 42 followed National suit 
quickly to form and charter a local Post in 1919 as well, so we’re 
102 years old. Within our Post we have representation of all four 
organizations who strive to not only serve our Veterans but the 
Community as a whole because we all benefit when our Communi-
ty succeeds. Eligibility, programs and information about The 
American Legion or any of the sub-organizations can be found on-
line at www.legion.org. Our local programs and services for Veter-
ans, their families and our Community are briefly touched on be-
low. 

Did you know we will coordinate the Honors and provide the re-
ception for any Veteran death in Broadwater County at no charge 
to the family, if requested? This is a service from us regardless of 
whether the Veteran or their family members were American Le-
gion connected. Our Auxiliary will also provide the reception for a 
Veteran’s deceased spouse or children free of charge. Keep us in 
mind and let us help ease some of the pressure that you undoubt-
edly will have upon a loved one’s passing.  

If you know of a Veteran who is experiencing homelessness, or 
possible eviction, struggling financially from an unexpected situa-
tion, please let us know. We have a support network and access to 
emergency funds that may be able to provide temporary relief until 
more permanent solutions can be found. 

Did you know that our local Post 42 has some medical equipment 
such as crutches, walkers, canes and more that can be loaned or 
given to a Veteran’s family as needed?  

Are you deploying overseas or know of a local who is on tempo-
rary assignment out of country? We send deployers ‘hugs from 
home’ in the way of care packages with local flair sponsored by 
local businesses and County support. 

Do you have or know of a High School senior looking for financial 
help for higher education? We offer a competitive yearly $500 
scholarship to a graduating senior for use at any institution of high-
er learning to include trade or vocational schools. The scholarship 
can be held for the deserving student for up to two years following 
their graduation. Speaking of scholarships, we, along with the Lions 
and Rotary clubs, sponsor High School juniors to attend Legion 
Boys State and Auxiliary Girls State sessions each year where they 

participate in mock government from the local to National level 
and learn about how to develop, present and defend bills in the 
mock legislature or participate in mock trials during judicial pro-
ceedings. Patriotism or “love of country” is a foundation of most 
Veterans organizations and the students visit Veterans hospitals/
homes, learn about opportunities to serve in the military and par-
take in flag-raising ceremonies. 

If you love the patriotic American flags on Main Street, thank the 
business owners who support us to put them up. We now keep 
them flying year round and most of the local businesses offer fi-
nancial support to purchase the flags for this Patriotic display. If 
you would like to purchase a personal flag for yourself, or help 
support the Post or Community with their flags, consider purchas-
ing your flag through our Post flag program. We order flags in bulk 
and our Post receives credit those purchased through The Ameri-
can Legion Flag and Emblem Store. The local ladies quilting group 
assists us by double hemming the flags purchased so they can with-
stand the winds so common here. 

Another commonality here are the hard working First Responders 
and our Post Family raises thousands of dollars each year during 
the funspirational 9/11 Patriots Day dinner to support their emerg-
ing needs such as the search and rescue drone purchase, Sheriff’s 
tire puncture strips, outfitting a police bicycle, purchasing equip-
ment for the new ambulance and much more. It all takes Commu-
nity support and we’re very fortunate to have that. 

A popular fundraiser around town each May is the American Le-
gion Auxiliary’s Poppy Drive. Our members sell the paper-mâché 
red poppies (a symbol of both Remembrance and Hope for a 
peaceful future) for donations to help support Veteran programs. 
The Auxiliary also engages the school in the Poppy Poster Contest 
where several award winning students’ works of art have been fea-
tured at both State and National levels, earning them monetary 
awards for their efforts.  

In November, the Legion Surf ‘n’ Turf Dinner brings in a crowd 
for a feast of whole Maine Lobsters, local steaks and community 
fellowship to support the renovation, construction and upkeep of 
our 1890’s Legion Hall and club.  

Many of our members also offer labor assistance to many other 
organizations in the Community as a way to give back and to pre-
serve the blessings of what we have here at home. 

These are but a few of the many and varied services we provide to 
Veterans, their families and this Community. Please consider join-
ing our Legion Family and help us continue our legacy of service 
for another 100 years. Feel free to contact us at broadwater-
post42@gmail.com, Facebook “American Legion Post 42” or call 
the Post at 406-266-3611 and leave us a message. If you would like 
to become a member, purchase a flag or support any of the many 
programs we offer, come on by the American Legion Hall at 211 
Broadway any day between 3-8pm.  

Submitted by Jen Dalrymple 

 

 

 



 

STOKE 

Science Technology Outdoors Knowledge 

Entrepreneurship 

 Townsend Skatepark Project 

A lot has been going on since our last newsletter. The Skatepark 

now has a definite site, Holloway Park. Our City Council decided 

there would be the best place for the skatepark, approving up to 

4500 sqft for the project. We have secured $150,000 plus an addi-

tional $1700 from Carla Amundsen’s 1990’s initial skatepark effort. 

Of the $150,000, $50,000 comes from Jeff Ament (MT Pool Ser-

vice), $50,000 from the Montana Skatepark Association, and 

$50,000 from our local Broadwater County Trust Board. We are 

very thankful for each of these contributors and hope to see each of 

them at the grand opening after completion this spring. The skate-

park was to be completed by the end of October but due to project 

overbooking, Evergreen Skateparks’ owner and operator Billy Cou-

lon has requested a later start date. It seems he had not been sleep-

ing well, trying to figure out how he was going to get all of his pro-

jects done in the time period he had allotted. We regrettably agreed 

to postpone our skatepark with assurances that it will happen in the 

spring and that will definitely bring his A team then. Please every-

one, hope for an early spring. In reality, a later start date will allow 

us to maybe garner up a few more funds and resolve some logistical 

issues. As it stands now, our funds will give us approximately, a 

4275 sqft skatepark. I estimate that if we could garner an additional 

$8000 - $10000 more, we could achieve that 4500 sqft footprint that 

we are allowed. As Billy says, at this point, every dollar counts to-

wards a better skating experience.  

Jeff Ament 

Some notes on Jeff Ament, a contributor. Jeff is one of the initial 

starters and bass player of the band Pearl Jam who many of you 

may have heard of. Jeff grew up in Big Sandy, MT. Skateboarding 

gave him a means to recreate without following the path of drugs 

and alcohol that seemed to be the only recreation in Big Sandy. Jeff 

has financed or helped finance many (over ten) skateparks in Mon-

tana, helping this state to have more world class skateparks than any 

other state in the nation, according to a recent New York Times 

article. Jeff’s skatepark contributions have all been to help the kids, 

especially the ones who don’t always fit in. Many a youth have been 

saved from the wrong way of life with a skatepark near and he is 

continuing that compassion for kids with us. Jeff would like to put a 

skatepark in every town in Montana. Just google Jeff Ament and 

skateparks and you will find some very heart rendering videos and 

articles on his benevolence and insight. 

 

 

Sewing Class 

Other projects have been going well too. The sewing club has start-

ed up again this fall with Laura Frazier providing that guidance. We 

even sold some of their tote bag creations at the booth we had at 

Fall Fest, which by the way, yielded us some very good volunteer 

prospects. 

Game Night 

Game night is starting up again and will be happening every 2nd and 

4th Thursday at the Lodge, 6:30 – 8:00. Adults and kids are wel-

come. We have two ping pong tables, pool and foosball, chess and 

other board games, and corn hole boards but the ping pong seems 

to be the most popular. 

Snapology 

As of this writing, STOKE is proposing to host Snapology at the 

Lodge, in agreement with the Townsend School District, in an after 

school environment. Snapology is a fast growing, continued learning 

experience for school aged children through the age of fourteen 

utilizing Legos as the basis for their learning adventure. The compa-

ny has developed many science and technology (STEAM) based 

programs using Legos to build such devices as robots, carnival 

equipment, and motorized novelties. The kids have fun while learn-

ing many skills such as applied math, science and problem solving. 

Snapology is also the fastest growing company in its field. We are 

excited to be able to host this experience right here in Townsend.  

If you would like to donate to STOKE, you can easily do so at our 
website www.stokemt.org or send a check to STOKE, PO Box 
1024, Townsend, MT 59644. If you would like to volunteer to assist 
us with our many programs or have ideas for more programs, email 
us at stokemt59644@gmail.com. We would love to hear from you. 
 

BCDC 
 
Just some updates. We are still working on getting a firm date to 
host the Community Assessment and Visioning. We are still hopeful 
to have it in January or February. This event and the ideas that 
come from it will be extremely helpful for the future growth and 
economic development of Broadwater County. 
 
We have also set up  donation and membership dues buttons to 
provide a convenient way for our members, community, and other 
interested parties to donate, renew or become a member. If you 
would like to donate to or become a member of BCDC, please visit 
our web site townsendmt.com and consider a donation or member-
ship. An individual membership is $50, non-profit—$100, busi-
ness—$150, sponsor—$250.  
 
Also our Store Front Beautification Grant program continues to be 
active with several grants awarded this year. BCDC has provided 
sponsorships to a Big Sky Leadership program and has been a spon-
sor for Fall Fest. Please help us continue to support our community 
through leadership, experience, and initiative. 
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Broadwater Community Foundation 

In 1993, The Broadwater County Development Corporation 

(BCDC) attempted to obtain tax-exempt status for contributions. 

Unfortunately, the Internal Revenue Service denied the request 

leaving the county with no organization able to accept charitable 

contributions with a tax benefit to donors. 

Soon after, Steve Browning discussed the Montana Community 

Foundation and its unique ability to accept charitable gifts for com-

munity benefit at a visioning meeting. Bill Kearns and Dalyce Flynn 

decided that the organization was just what Broadwater County 

needed. They met with several local service groups including the 

Lions, the Rotary, the Chamber of Commerce, and began laying the 

groundwork for the Broadwater Community Foundation. 

The Broadwater Community Foundation was officially formed in 

1995 with a loose knit group of board members consisting of Bill 

Kearns, Dalyce Flynn, Brian Patrick, Terry Nugent, Barbara Schaf-

fer, Dennis Delwo, and Lanny White. This group started working 

on an informational pamphlet featuring a tree as the main symbol 

for the organization. A tree was selected because it starts as a small 

sapling much like the community foundation. In the future, the 

sapling would grow into a large tree that would protect and nourish 

everything around it. 

In 1996, donations were used to finance a countywide mailing of 

the informational pamphlet. The mailing brought in nearly $4000 to 

deposit into the Broadwater account. This amount was matched by 

the Montana Community Foundation to establish an endowment. 

In 1997, the Broadwater Community Foundation expanded youth 

involvement when two student members were added to the board 

of directors. The foundation found itself able to make its first con-

tributions back into the community in the form of scholarships. 

The first scholarships were in the amount of $100. 

The Broadwater Community Foundation experienced a lack of ad-

ministrative funds in 1998. At that time, the board decided to spon-

sor a raffle to increase funds designated for expenses such as mail-

ing and printing. BCF approached school organizations to help sell 

raffle tickets. Community businesses were bountiful in their dona-

tions and the raffle was well supported by the ticket buyers. The 

Montana Community Foundation matched the funds dollar-for-

dollar. The State Bank of Townsend also contributed $10,000. 

In 1999, several groups began using the BCF as the umbrella for 

their projects including the Canton Church restoration project and 

the Broadwater County Museum. In addition, the board provided 

$1400 in grants to the community. Two $200 scholarships were 

given as well as $350 grants that were awarded to the Canton 

Church, the Broadwater County Museum, and the Broadwater 

County Hospital. 

In 1999, the Broadwater Community Foundation initiated a fund-

raising activity called the “Light of Love”. This is a memorial that is 

funded with donations in memory of deceased relative and friends. 

It is held in December. A Christmas tree is set up in a business dur-

ing the season with ornaments naming the deceased. 

The BCF began another fundraising activity in 2005. This was a 

wine and cheese tasting event with artists doing “quick Draw” 

paintings during the evening. Their artworks were auctioned off at 

the end of the evening. After 6 years, this event continued with the 

wine and cheese tasting but also featured a “casino-night” activity. 

Guests gambled with play money, bid on silent auction items and 

redeemed their play money on a play-money silent auction. Besides 

being an enjoyable evening, the evening was a success. 

In 2011, BCF offered sponsorships to the public via our newsletter. 

This included four categories: Bronze, which costs $25.00, Silver @ 

$50.00, Gold @ $100.00, and Platinum @ $500.00. In our first year, 

we collected $3200. In 2014, we collected over $10,000. 

Since its inception, the Broadwater Community Foundation has 

granted over $161,000.00, which has helped many nonprofit organi-

zations with their projects. At the present time, BCF has eight ac-

tive board members. We have decided to dispense with student 

board members due to scheduling conflicts with meetings and BCF 

activities. 

Our Vision: A community that is preserved and enriched by the 

efforts of the Broadwater Community Foundation. 

Submitted by Bill Kearns 

Broadband for Broadwater 

Broadwater County has the opportunity to make a considerable 

improvement to their broadband coverage.  Currently our county 

ranks near last in Montana for wired high-speed low-cost internet.  

Our commissioners will be spearheading an effort to pursue a grant 

from the Connect MT Act.  This is $275 million the state has set 

aside for the expansion of reliable internet into underserved and 

unserved areas.   

As of this writing the communications committee at the state level 

is just pulling together the process for applying for the funds.  We 

collectively as Broadwater County need to pull together to support 

this effort.  More information is available at ARPA.mt.gov/

communications.  It is also researching SB297.   

As this project moves ahead it would be good to form a coalition of 

the school, health care, first responders, AG, and economic devel-

opment.  We need to promote running quality broadband to the last 

mile (your house) for everyone in the entire county.   

Bill Upthegrove 
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 Broadwater County CattleWomen 

The Broadwater County CattleWomen charter was started in Octo-

ber of 1958, back when they were better known as the CowBelles. 

The main objective remains today as it was then; “support their in-

dustry and to promote public awareness of eating beef.” To accom-

plish that, the CattleWomen take opportunities to promote beef and 

all agriculture by participating each May in Ag Day, which the 

school hosts. This May we had two stations hosted by CattleWomen 

with Kasee Clark and Sierra Blatter hosting an excellent Dairy Prod-

ucts station, complete with Mrs. Moo the Dairy Cow. Mrs. Moo was 

well received by the kids and happily accepted any and all the cake 

feed treats she was offered. Samantha Ferrat, Melanie Weyant and 

Frederik the bottle calf hosted a station on post-calving procedures 

and calf care. They touched on how and why we tag our animals and 

what sort of information we record about each calf and why. Other 

events we participate in each year would be the Townsend Christ-

mas Stroll where we always raffle off a few cuts of beef, sell our 

brand blankets and serve free meatballs. We make beef sandwiches 

for the 6th grade conservation field trip each year and are always 

given time to give a beef demonstration at the event as well. Finally, 

we always offer a $500 scholarship to a graduating senior from 

Broadwater County High School. We are always looking for ideas 

on how to grow and better serve our Ag Community and would 

love to have you join us at our Membership Drive on Wednesday, 

October 20th at 6pm at Canyon Ferry Brewing! We offer individual 

and business memberships, using the funds from these and the sale 

of our Brand Blankets, which allows us to continue offering scholar-

ships to our deserving seniors! 

Submitted by Melanie Kimpton 

Broadwater Rodeo and Fair Assn 

The 2021 Rodeo was a big success this year, excited to be 
back in swing having missed out in 2020.  

 Thursday night consisted of many Broadwater county 
youth competing for All-Around titles. We also had a 
special guest, 11 year-old trick rider Audrey Snellman 
from Helena, who performed daring tricks from her 
horse.  

 Friday and Saturday night had record attendance, with 
seating filled to the max, which was awesome to see.  
We raised $700 for the Man Up Crusade on Friday 
night, and $1600 for Tough Enough to Wear Pink of 
Montana on Saturday night. Thank you to everyone 
who helped support those causes.  

 Sunday didn’t have the best of weather, but for those 
who stuck around, it was a great Locals rodeo.  

Of course we wouldn’t have had such a successful rodeo 
without the help of our many volunteers. Special thanks to 
our local Lions Club, Rotary Club, and Rotary Interact 
Club for all of the volunteers they provided for the week-
end. Our next meeting will be our Annual meeting on 
Wednesday, October 6th at 7pm.  

If you are interested in being a part of our Rodeo organization, 
please email us at broadwaterrodeo@gmail.com . 

 

 

The Broadwater Educational Foundation (BEF) was founded in 

2016 with the mission of helping K-12 public school students within 

the Townsend School District No. 1 to achieve academic excellence 

through enhanced classroom opportunities and experiences. Indi-

viduals, often educators, may apply for grants when announced, and 

then the BEF Board of Directors reviews the applications and 

awards grants. The BEF began with donations and memberships, 

acquiring enough funds to award three kickstarter “mini” grants 

totaling $574 in Spring 2017. With the help of Rotary’s expertise, the 

BEF hosted their first trivia night fundraiser, enabling the BEF to 

increase the grant awards to $500 each in 2018. With funds raised 

from two more trivia fundraisers, donations, memorials, and mem-

berships, four spring and seven fall grants were disbursed in 2019 

for a total of $1500. As we all know, 2020 became one of the most 

challenging years to date for teachers and students alike. Still, educa-

tors rose to the challenge, and the BEF was right behind them 

awarding seven spring grants totaling $1437 and three fall grants 

totaling $407. Spring 2021 saw four grant applications approved for 

a total of $639. The application process for fall 2021 grants will be 

opened in September this year, and grants awardees will be an-

nounced in October 2021. From the first kickstarter grant to the 

current year’s grants, over 1000 students have benefited with many 

more to benefit in years to come. Through the diligence of our local 

educators, students can boast to have the following supplies, equip-

ment, opportunities, and/or experiences: STEM boxes, soil sam-

plers, weather stations, Kindle fires, ukuleles, subscriptions to Na-

tional Geographic Explorer and Time magazines, costumes for 

plays, materials for birdhouses to sell, book club books, board 

games, Chromebook care kits, and supplies for science experiments, 

just to name a few. The Broadwater Educational Foundation would 

like to take this opportunity to thank this generous community for 

all the donations, memorials, memberships, various support, and 

participation in trivia nights and other fundraising efforts. Without 

you, none of this would be possible. The BEF also invites you to 

come on down to the Christmas Stroll in December when the BEF 

will be serving hot chocolate and s’mores at TK’s garage on Broad-

way.  

 



Alliance Bible Church Eric Krueger erickruegercma@gmail.com 

American Foundation for Suicide Prevention Katie Levine klevine@afsp.org  

American Legion Auxiliary Broadwater Unit #42 Reba Johnson 42rebe@gmail.com 

American Legion Broadwater Post 42 Jen Dalrymple broadwaterpost42@gmail.com 

Association of Montana Turf, Ornamental, and Pest Professionals Trudie Southwick amtopp@amtopp.org  

Billings Clinic Broadwater (Formerly Broadwater Health Center) William Uptegrove upty@outlook.com 

Billings Clinic Broadwater Auxilliary Donna Harper vdoshowcase@yahoo.com  

Boy Scouts of America Josh Dutoit joshua.dutoit@scouting.org 

Broadwater Christmas Connection Bret Anderson bret.anderson77@yahoo.com 

Broadwater Community Foundation Carole Plymale carole.plymale@gmail.com 

Broadwater Community Health Foundation Kwinci Tatarka kktatarka@gmail.com 

Broadwater Community Library (School and Public) Angela Giono agiono@townsend.k12.mt.us 

Broadwater Community Theater Nancy Marks mtskydog@mt.net 

Broadwater Conservation District Katie Mumford katie.mumford@usda.gov 

Broadwater County 4H Council Karen Noyes jknoyes@MT.net 

Broadwater County Cattle Women Melanie Kimpton broadwatercattlewomen@gmail.com 

Broadwater County Development Corporation John Hahn bcdc@mt.net 

Broadwater County Fair Board John Rauser rauserdurocs@msn.com  

Broadwater County Farm Bureau Chuck Plymale carole.plymale@gmail.com 

Broadwater County Public Health Teresa Monson tmonson@co.broadwater.mt.us 

Broadwater County Search & Rescue John Hedstrom hedstromautorepair@gmail.com  

Broadwater County Social Services Committee Jill Flynn jflynn@townsend.k12.mt.us 

Broadwater County Trust Board Steve McCullough broadwatertrust@gmail.com 

Broadwater County Victim Witness Advocate Brooke Dolan bdolan@co.broadwater.mt.us 

Broadwater County/City of Townsend Recreation Board Dr Adam Six broadwaterrecreation406@gmail.com 

Broadwater Educational Foundation Jackie Smith BroadwaterEdFoundation@gmail.com  

Broadwater FFA Jemma Loughery jloughery@townsend.k12.mt.us  

Broadwater FFA Alumi and Supporters Hugh Braaten hugh@bestsod.com 

Broadwater Food Pantry Don Peace cd2peace@mt.net 

Broadwater Historical Society & Museum Brian Kimpton bkimpton57@gmail.com  

Broadwater Mental Health Local Advisory Council Mary Ellen Schnur meventures@3riversdbs.net 

Broadwater Reporter Bobbi Meehan broadwaterrptr@mt.net  

Broadwater Rod and Gun Club Brad Peck debi.randolph@gmail.com 

Broadwater Rodeo and Fair Association Wynn Meehan broadwaterrodeo@gmail.com  

Broadwater Rural Fire District Ed Shindoll bcrfdfire@live.com;  

Broadwater Shrine Club Chuck McLane  

Broadwater-Missouri Water Users Daniel Davis bmwu@mt.net 

Bulldog Pups Preschool Jennifer Olinger teamolinger5@gmail.com 

Canton Church Restoration Inc.  Chris Wright cwright12587@gmail.com 

Canton Valley Woman's Club Bonnie Berglund  

Canyon Ferry Physical Therapy Dr. Wanda Lambott canyonferrypt@mt.net 

Crimson Bluff's Chapter of Lewis and Clark Trail Heritage Foundation Mike Castleberry radersburger@gmail.com 

NON-PROFITS AND OTHER BENEFICIAL COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS 

http://townsendfairgrounds.com/


Deep Creek Cemetery Association of Broadwater County John Hahn hahnsupply@mt.net 

Elkhorn Community Fellowship Church Eric Crusch icrusch2003@yahoo.com 

Faith Baptist Church Mike Wenzel faithbaptisttownsend@gmail.com 

Girl Scouts of America Melissa Meissner melissagunderjohn@yahoo.com 

Helena Playable Playgrounds Stacy Sommer  playablepark@yahoo.com: 

Helping Hands Townsend Dee Gannon deedaleame@yahoo.com 

Holy Cross Catholic Church Father Cody Williams frcwilliams@holycrossmt.org 

Infinite Hope Counseling, LLC Jennifer Beatty jennifer@infinitehopellc.com 

Knights of Columbus Richard Majszak richard.majszak@gmail.com 

Missouri Valley Marketing Nicole Brown planning@co.broadwater.mt.us 

Motion and Mind Katherine Humphrey mnm3hab@gmail.com 

MSU Extension – Broadwater County Allison Kosto broadwater@montana.edu 

MT Business Assistance Connection Brian Obert bobert@mbac.biz     

MT Peer Network Melinda Holum Mholom@co.broadwater.Mt.us 

MT Youth Apprenticeship Partnership Program Kelly Creswell kcresswell@reachhighermontana.org 

Old Baldy Recreation Association (Old Baldy Golf Course) Kory Bakkum  

Pathfinder Childcare Amanda Hazlett  Amanda.Hazlett@myvillage.com;  

Radersburg Baptist Church Richard Summerlin  

Radersburg Cemetery Association Brandon Hossfeld  

Radersburg Historical Preservation Inc. Alan and Deb Smith alndeb1956@gmail.com;   

RMDC Homestead Manor Senior Apartments and Townsend Housing 
Senior Apartments Julie Densmore jdensmore@rmdc.net 

Rocky Mountain Breeders Association (RMBA) Jan Finn 2684hwy284@gmail.com;   

Rocky Mountain Breeders Association (RMBA) Jan Finn 2684hwy284@gmail.com;   

Rocky Mountain Development Council (RMDC) Samara Lynde slynde@rmdc.net;   

Rocky Mountain Development Council, Head Start Ashley Pena-Larsen apena@rmdc.net;   

Rocky Mountain Development Council-Area IV Agency on Aging, Mon-
tana Senior Medicare Patrol (SMP) Michele Mathot mmathot@rmdc.net 

Rotary Club of Townsend Jeff Langlinais jclangl@yahoo.com;   

Ryland KM Foote Memorial Fund dba Fun For Life  Nancy Marks mtskydog@mt.net 

NON-PROFITS AND OTHER BENEFICIAL COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS 



Sapphire Behavioral Health LaReissa Swenson lswensonsbh@outlook.com 

Sarah Holland Daycare Sarah Holland hollandbigsky@q.com 

Serenity Point Assisted Living Heather LaCotta heather@serenitypointliving.com;   

Set Free Christian Fellowship Townsend, Inc. Bill Bergstad bbergstad@gmail.com 

Shepherd of the Valley Lutheran Church  Daryl Blumhagen dumb@mt.net; 

Shoot for the Cure Montana Mary Huth-Al Bodle bodlehuth@gmail.com;   

Silver Sage Counseling Teddy Lewis teddylewis65@yahoo.com 

Silver Springs Assisted Living 
Jason George or Tiffa-
ny Rauser silverspringsassistedliving@gmail.com 

Songbird Pediatric Speech Therapy Julie Swanson  

St. Peter's Townsend Clinic Todd Wampler MD townsendclinic@sphealth.org;   

STOKE: Science, Technology, Outdoors, Knowledge, and Entrepreneur-
ship Tina Homann albertinahomann@gmail.com 

The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints Aaron Christensen aaronchristensen406@gmail.com 

The Learning Place Chelsea Rauser chelsearauser@gmail.com;  

The Lodge of Townsend Tina Homann townsendmtlodge@gmail.com;  

Thrivent Financial  Sarah Hamlen sarah.hamlen@thrivent.com;  

Townsend Area Chamber of Commerce Bobbi Meehan townsend43chamber@gmail.com;  

Townsend Booster Club Natalie Horne townsendboosterclub@gmail.com;  

Townsend Broadwater County Lions Club Richard Heida iimimby@gmail.com;  

Townsend Farmer's Market Drew Hettinger drew@clearcreekbread,com;   

Townsend Fast Pitch Erin Fryer townsendfastpitch@gmail.com 

Townsend Garden Club & Study Marilyn Lane racing26@mt.net 

Townsend Little Guy Wrestling John O'Dell jodell@townsend.k12.mt.us; 

Townsend Ministerial Association Daniel Viehland pastorviehland@gmail.com 

Townsend Recreation Activity Center Eric Krueger erickruegercma@gmail.com;  

Townsend Riders Horse Club James Domino jpdomino406@gmail.com 

Townsend School Board Jason Noyes jknoyes@mt.net;  

Townsend School District #1 Erik Wilkerson, Supt ewilkerson@townsend.k12.mt.us; 

Townsend Senior Club Carol Anderson  

Townsend Seventh Day Adventist Church Craig Vietz cargo3b@yahoo.com; 

Townsend Skating Rink, LLC Joe Horne natjoehorne@gmail.com; 

Townsend Tree Board Patrick Plantenberg m2andp2@mt.net; 

Townsend United Methodist Church Rev. Daniel Viehland pastorviehland@gmail.com;   

Townsend Wrestling John O'Dell jodell@townsend.k12.mt.us; 

Trailhead Christian Fellowship Church Mark and Beth Roelofs markbeth10@hotmail.com; 

Trauma Informed Advocates 
LaReissa Swenson 
Julie Swanson  

United Way of the Lewis and Clark Area Emily McVey Emily@unitedwaylca.org;  

Vet2Vet Lowen Nunn nunnlowen@gmail.com 

Walleyes Unlimited of Montana, Upper Missouri River Chapter Troy Warburton umrcwalleyepresident@gmail.com; 

NON-PROFITS AND OTHER BENEFICIAL COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS 

Organization Name Contact Name Email Address 


